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KEEP MOVING 
KEEP GROWING 
KEEP LEARNING 

Tupungia te aroha o te ako  
hei anga mua 

 

 

 LYNMORE SCHOOL VISION STATEMENT 

We strive to inspire a lifelong passion for  
learning. Our approach is rooted in  

championing teaching excellence and providing  
a diverse range of learning opportunities in an 

engaging environment.   
Drawing on meaningful connections to our 
hauora, whenua, iwi, hapū and whānau,  

we empower our students to become 
compassionate and well-rounded individuals. 

SCHOOL HATS ARE  

COMPULSORY THIS TERM! 
Hats are available from the school 

office at a cost of $12.00 

Lucky Book Club 
Your child/children should have brought home Issue 7 of 

the Scholastic Lucky Book Club. Orders are OPEN and will CLOSE on  
Friday 8th November.  

 
 

It is that time again….. 

LYNMORE SCHOOL TROPHIES  

presented at  

Prizegiving last year (2023)… 

(Academic and Sport) 

can these please be returned to 

the school office asap. THANKS! 

CONGRATULATIONS to:  Noah (Kupe 6) 
Noah, you've shown incredible courage in your 
learning journey! Your perseverance and  
determination to push yourself outside your 
comfort zone are inspiring. It's great to see 
you becoming more independent and managing 
distractions so well. Keep up the fantastic 
work—youÕre achieving amazing growth and 
success!  Sadly Noah missed getting in the  
Newsletter for PC4L Awards for the last 

week of last term!  Well done Noah. 

LABOUR  DAY, MONDAY 28TH OCTOBER 2024  -  SCHOOL IS CLOSED 



 
 

FROM THE PRINCIPAL ... 

 
Kia ora koutou 
 
I hope you have been enjoying the warmer weather that has finally arrived. We are enjoying 
using our outside of the classroom learning spaces, in particular under our new shade sails 
and in Waitawa bush.  
 
I have thoroughly enjoyed watching the journey of learning by one of our Middle school 
classes. Their curiosity of spiders has led to a walk to the Redwood forest exploring little 
creatures and I was privileged to hear the descriptive poetry that every student in the 
class has been working on. I was amazed at how different every one of them were and their 
range of word selection was so descriptive that I could create a clear vision of what they 
were describing. Great work - Miss Fisher and Hinemoa 5. 
 
National Shake Out  
We had our National Shake Out drill today. The concept of stop, drop and hold can be quite 
amusing however we want to make sure that our tamariki know what to do in the event of an 
earthquake. We will be sure to run this drill again next week. 
 
Diwali 
We look forward to celebrating Diwali next Thursday. We have a performance at 11.30am in 
the hall by some of our students and we will also have some cultural activities. 
 
Road Patrol 
Thank you - we have had one parent volunteer to help us out with road patrol. Please contact 
Mary-Anne if you have any time to offer. 
 
Touch for term 4 
Touch grading day was last Saturday. Thank you to all of our coaches and parents who got 
their kids to Westbrook fields. I look forward to getting down to the fields on Wednesdays 
to see our kids playing. 
 
A couple of reminders 

Our Term 4 Teacher Only Day is Friday 15th November. 
Hats on for Term 4.  Please provide a hat for your child 

during these hotter months. We also have Lynmore 
bucket hats for sale from Mary-Anne in the school  

     office. 
 
 
Have a fantastic long weekend. 
 
 
Ngā mihi nunui 
 
 
 
 
Hinei Taute   
Principal 



 
 

FROM THE PRINCIPAL ... 

 
 

We are extremely proud 
of our students who 
performed at the recent 
Rotorua Lakes Council 
Citizenship Ceremony.  

This is the 2nd time our 
students have been 
asked to be part of this 
very special ceremony, 
in recent months. 



 
 

FROM THE PRINCIPAL... 

 
CONGRATULATIONS  

to 
Poppy (Kupe 6) and Frida (Kupe 6) 

 have recently been promoted to the 'Rising Stars' 
squad at the Swim Rotorua Club.  
 
The girls work really hard, swimming an hour and 
half twice a week! They have both recently 
competed at the Bay of Plenty Classic Series in 
Whakatane and Rotorua. They've been shaving loads 
of time off all their strokes! 
 

WELL DONE GIRLS! 
 

 
 

 
 
 

CONGRATULATIONS  
to 
 

Mason  
(Hinemoa 5) 

 
of Fresh Jiu Jitsu Gym,  

went to his first competition  
in Tauranga on the holidays  

and earned himself  
3 gold medals.  

 
He is now heading to Nationals  

this coming Labour weekend  
in Auckland.  

 
WELL DONE  

Mason! 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 

FROM THE PRINCIPAL... 

 
CONGRATULATIONS  

to 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

Jaden 
   (Hinemoa 6) 
 

 who received a Distinction in his Grade 5 
Piano exam. 

Very proud of you Jaden! 
 
 

WELL DONE! 

  Jack (Ihenga 7)  
has kindly grown, from seeds,  

a large number of  
vegetable plants for the junior block 

to plant and attend to.  
 

Well done Jack  -   
how exciting for our juniors. 



 
 

PC4L AWARDS ... 

Kupe Whare Ako 

0 Henry Courage 

Henry, you have shown amazing courage in settling into your 
school day and you are now confidently exploring the school 
during break times. You have a great attitude and demonstrate 
perseverance in literacy, always sounding out new words and 
giving your best effort. Henry, you are so helpful in the 
classroom, always racing around to tidy up during clean-up 
time. Keep up the awesome mahi! Ka rawe!  

1 Karlee Courage 

Karlee, you have built so much more confidence when choosing 
your mahi and working at the desk, especially in math. You are 
becoming more independent and open to explore what you've 
been learning. It is so wonderful to see you ask questions and 
question how the world works. Keep it up! Miharo.  

2 Finn Integrity 

Finn, you have settled back into this term very well and have 
been making a conscious effort to help others, even when no 
one is watching. You constantly make good choices which have a 
positive influence on others in Kupe 2. You are an exceptional 
role model and Kupe 2 is lucky to have you. 

3 Nonoka Courage 

Nonoka, you have done an amazing job of settling into your new 
school, with a new language, in a new country!  You have never 
gotten frustrated and you just keep trying.  In reading partic-
ularly, you are taking risks and learning so much so quickly.   
You are very brave and we are lucky to have you in Kupe 3.  Ka 
Rawe!  

4 Brogan Aroha 

For your kind, generous and thoughtful nature. You 
consistently demonstrate aroha towards your peers and show 
great empathy for others. You are always there to support 
your classmates and lend a helping hand when needed. I love 
the way you have welcomed newcomers to our class and the 
way you cheer everyone on during sports sessions. Keep it up 
Brogan. The world needs more people like you!  

5 Shante Aroha 

Shante is a shining example of aroha in our class. Her kindness 
and compassion are evident both inside and outside the 
classroom. She consistently goes above and beyond to help her 
peers, offering a listening ear and a friendly smile. Shante's 
genuine care for others creates a positive and supportive 
learning environment for all. Ka mau te wehi Shante  

6 Keira Aroha 

You arrive each day at school with a beautiful smile and a 
genuine willingness to help in any capacity. You are a 
thoughtful, kind, trustworthy member of Kupe 6 who shines 
aroha within our class, school and community.  
Kiera, we appreciate all you do and the positive difference you 
make to Kupe 6!  Ka rawe! 

6 Layne Courage 

Your success as a learner is seen by your willingness to take 
risks, ask questions and persevere with challenges.  
We enjoy observing your interest and curiosity when working 
collaboratively in small groups. ItÕs wonderful seeing how much 
you shine being involved in Kapa Haka, always giving your best! 



 
 

PC4L AWARDS ... 

Hinemoa Whare Ako 

Proudly sponsoring the Lynmore School PC4L 

 

0 Ali Integrity 

Ali ,you have been working so hard to follow all the rules of our 
school environment. You have made great strides in your ability 
to sit and listen on the mat and I can see that you have been 
focusing and engaging during these times. Sometimes it is 
tricky to learn what to do at school when you first start and I 
am proud of how you have kept on trying and kept a positive 
attitude the whole time. Tino pai to mahi Ali, I see your 
effort.  

2 Nixxen Curiosity 

Nixxen, you have shown such hard work and perseverance in 
your literacy this year. It is fantastic to see the progress in 
your Structured Literacy, Reading and Writing. You have come 
into Term 4 ready to learn and give things a go even when you 
find them challenging. Keep up the hard work! We are lucky to 
have you in Hinemoa 2. Ka rawe Nixxen!  

3 Ben Courage 

Ben, you have been working hard at developing different ideas 
and recognising the importance of your own unique ideas. You 
are increasingly applying yourself to your mahi with the 
resilience to ignore distraction, recognising the value in fully 
participating and having ownership over your learning. Keep 
having the courage to be you Ben! Aim for the moon, and even 
if you miss, you will land amongst the stars.  

4 Stas Integrity 

For the way you are listening to feedback and then applying it 
in your next lot of learning. You have blossomed as a writer 
over this year and are now a great role model, inspiring the 
whole class with your writing. Hinemoa 4 is extremely lucky to 
have you Stas as a class member.  

5 Mason Curiosity 

Mason, you're on fire with your math addition facts learning 
this term! You're showing awesome focus, working hard in your 
group, and really putting in the effort. It's amazing to see the 
way you have continued to grow both as a learner and in your 
learning journey. Tino pai rawa atu - excellent job Mason!  

6 Matthew Curiosity 

For your amazing effort in your math.  You have shown great 
resilience and perseverance in all tasks set before you and 
because of this have been finding great success in what you 
do.  You have been making great learning choices and have been 
a real stand out in Hinemoa 6.  Keep up the great mahi 
Matthew, well done!  

6 Logan Courage 

Logan consistently demonstrates courage and perseverance in 
every task he takes on, no matter how challenging. His 
determination to succeed, paired with his kindness towards 
others, makes him a role model for his peers. He approaches 
his work with a positive attitude and never gives up, showing 
resilience and a compassionate heart.  



 
 

PC4L AWARDS ... 

Ihenga Whare Ako 
0 Sofia Integrity 

For showing integrity throughout everyday. You have been 
working hard, and helping others when no one is watching, 
and expecting nothing in return. We are so proud of you.  
Tino rawe e hoa.  

0 Lilah Courage 

For showing courage while settling so well into your new envi-
ronment. You are setting a good example for the rest of the 
class, helping others and building strong relationships with 
your classmates. Your Ihenga 0 whānau are so proud to have 
you in our class. Ka rawe e hoa.  

2 Saskia Integrity 

For working hard on managing your emotions and learning 
strategies to support regulating them. You can talk about 
how you feel and what you need to help you with your learn-
ing. I am so proud of the work you have been learning  
recently. Keep working hard on being the best you can be.  

3 Zion Aroha 

For consistently demonstrating aroha to others in Ihenga 3. 
Zion, you have settled so well in our class and have already 
formed great relationships with several friends. Your 
generosity and kindness bring warmth to others. You are also 
a wonderful role model, always reminding your friends to 
make good choices. Welcome to Lynmore and to Ihenga 3, 
Zion. We are so glad to have you as a member of our class. 
Karawhiua!  

4 Isla Courage 

For your amazing transition into Ihenga 4 this term. You 
have come in with a contagious smile and positive attitude. 
Well done for your courage as you adjust to a new country, 
school, and classroom. You have quickly found your place 
within Ihenga 4 and Lynmore school. Thank you for being a 
great addition to Ihenga 4, we look forward to spending 
more time with you. Ka mau te wehi (awesome), Isla!  

5 Mikaylah Courage 

For showing courage and striving for improvement. You are 
taking ownership for your learning, persevering with your 
work and accepting all feedback positively. You have made 
awesome progress in all areas of your learning. Keep up the 
good work.  

6 Devon Courage 
Devon, you are working so hard to make positive choices for 
your learning! You are trying your best and taking on feed-
back to improve. You arrive each day with a positive attitude 
and understand how you can improve. Ka rawe!  

7 Amber Courage 
For the way you continue to strive for improvement in what 
you do. It is great to see you grow in confidence, try new 
things and reattempt to achieve success.  Kia Kaha, Kia Maia 
Kia manawanui – Be strong, be brave, never give up.  

1 Liam Curiosity 

For the amazing effort you have put into your reading and 
writing. You are now taking risks and trying to spell simple 
cvc words.  It is great to see you using your knowledge of 
letter sounds and really believing in yourself to write a story 
independently. Keep up this great attitude. Tino pai, Liam!  



 
 

PC4L AWARDS...  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
   

FOR YOUR INFORMATION… 

ATTENDANCE  
INFORMATION: 

Fact: If a student misses 20 days 
of school every year, by the end of 
Year 12 they will have missed more 
than a years’ worth of schooling! 
 

Fact: Students with good  
attendance  generally achieve  
higher grades and enjoy school 
more. 

Our school DONATION is 
$150.00 for the  

eldest child and $75.00 for any 
additional  

family member per year.   
 

These are tax  
deductible and receipts can be 
emailed directly to you for any 

donations received.  
 

A big thank you to everyone 
who has donated to date. 

TERM DATES  -  2025 

Term 1  
28 January  -  11 April  

Term 2 
28 April  -  27 June  

Term 3 
14 July  -  19 September 

Term 4 
6 October  -  TBA 

 

 
It is that time again….. 

LYNMORE SCHOOL TROPHIES  

presented at  

Prizegiving last year (2023)… 

(Academic and Sport) 

can these please be returned to the 

school office asap. THANKS! 

   Further recognition  

Mrs 
Mac 

Kayden 
Kupe 5 

Courage 

Kayden, I love how you were great at listening to 
pointers to have a successful T-ball Strike. You were 
then able to apply this knowledge to help others get 
better and have more success. Your feedback made a 
real difference, and it was great to see how you 
supported others in a caring and knowledgeable way, 
leading to more success for everyone. Keep up the 
awesome work!  

Yosuke 
Joseph 

Kupe 6 
Curiosity 

Your curiosity and enthusiasm for coming to the Bush 
always brings great vibes to the other students. The 
other day, when you caught a lot of koura in the stream 
and showed them to everyone, it was a great opportunity 
for the others as well. I love the way you engage with 
nature. Keep going!  



 
 

SPORTS NEWS... 

 

SENIOR AND MIDDLE SCHOOL ATHLETICS DAY 
Tuesday 12th November   

(Postponement date Tuesday 19th November)  

Rotorua Athletics Track (Devon Street) 

YEARS 3-6 
 

The Lynmore School athletics day is held at the Rotorua Athletics track on Devon Street.  This is 
the school's largest offsite event with all Year 3-6 students taking part.  Students will travel to the 
event by bus and take part in a full day of athletics activities.  Permission forms will be sent home 
next week to be completed ahead of the day. 
 

PARENT VOLUNTEERS NEEDED 

This busy day of activities is not possible to run without a large contingent of helpers.   It is an  
exciting and enjoyable day for all students and volunteers, so please join us if you can.    
Complete the form below if you are able to volunteer on the day. 
 

https://forms.schoolappsnz.co.nz/form-6754438/athletics-day-volunteers-2024 
 

If you have any questions please contact Catherine Donovan email: sports@lynmore.school.nz 

 

 

CBOP ORIENTEERING 
Thursday 7th November 2024 

Centennial Park, Rotorua 

COST: $10 per student 

YEAR: 5 & 6 
 

Have a go at orienteering at the CBOP Orienteering Championships on Thursday 7th November 
at Centennial Park, Rotorua.  Students will compete in teams of three to navigate their way 
around an orienteering course.  The event is open to beginners and no experience is needed. 
 

REGISTRATION 

To register, please complete the CBOP Orienteering form at the link below.  You can also find the 
registration form on the “LINKS” page on the Lynmore School App. 
 

https://forms.schoolappsnz.co.nz/form-6757261/cbop-orienteering-2024 
 

Registrations close Tuesday 29th November. 



 
 

FOR YOUR INFORMATION... 

 
 

 
 



 
 

FOR YOUR INFORMATION... 

 

 
 
 

 
 

 Calendar Art… 
 

Turn your child's creativity into a lasting memory with 
their personalised calendar art! These custom items 
(including calendars, mouse pad, greeting card and 
more) make wonderful gifts for grandparents and 
loved ones. Orders are now open, so don’t miss the 
chance to support your child’s creativity! 
  
Your child should have brought home their personal-
ised order form last week. It may also be on your 
child’s seesaw account – keep an eye out for it.  
Alternatively, you can follow these instructions to place 
your order online: 
 
1/. Go to www.kidsartworks.com 
2/. Use the Entrance Code: KZ1280 
3/. Enter your child's room & name when prompted 



 
 

FOR YOUR INFORMATION... 

 
 

 
 

5 top tips for clean hands: 
1. Wash your hands before 

you eat. 
2. Wash your hands with lots 

of soap and water. 
3. Wash your hands after 

you’ve been to the toilet. 
4. Keep your fingernails clean 

and short. 
5. Wash your hands after 

playing outside. 

Do you have any younger siblings that are about to start school? 
If you have any younger brothers or sisters that will be starting at  
Lynmore School this year, please pop into the office to pick up an  
enrolment form or email karen.belt@lynmore.school.nz so we can add 
them to our future enrolment list. We really appreciate having  
enrolments completed at least a term in advance.  For any queries, 
please pop into the office and see Mary-Anne. 

 

Brown Shopping Bags FUNDRAISER  
Can you please help! 

Yes, we are still collecting them!  This is a school fundraiser and we appreciate your ongo-
ing support. One of our local businesses is after as many brown shopping bags as we can 
supply and pays us per bag! The bags must be clean, nicely folded  “shopping online” 
brown bags.  Thank you! Please bring them to the office! Thank you so much. 

A big thank you to everybody that already does bring them in  -  you are amazing. 

SCHOOL UNIFORM 
Tartan skorts and School Hats 

are available at the School 
Office. 

 

Tartan Skorts  
(sizes 4  -  12)  -  $37.00 

(Bigger sizes can be  
made to order!) 

 
School Hats (sizes S, M and L)  -  

$12.00 

If you need to  
contact the  

School Dental  
Service 

please phone:  
027 512 7281 

 
2024 TERM DATES 

 
Term 4 

 

14 October  -  13 December 
 

2025  -  Term 1 starts on  
Tuesday, 28th January 



2024 TERM DATES 
Term 1  

30 January -  12 April 
 

Term 2 
30 April  -  5 July  

 
Term 3 

22 July  -  27 September 
 

Term 4 
14 October  -  13 December 

 
 

FOR YOUR INFORMATION... 

 

LYNMORE SCHOOL APP 
Download the Lynmore School App and receive notifications for all your favourite 

sports direct to your phone! Details for the App are on the Lynmore School 
Website or at this link here: 

https://www.lynmore.school.nz/1/pages/8-lynmore-school-app 

If you have any sports enquiries contact Catherine Donovan Email: 
Sports@Lynmore.school.nz 

 Screening for students... 
 

As a school, we are working to remove as many barriers as possible that 
impact on student learning.  
 

Within our school, this looks like carrying out on-going screening to look 
at characteristics relating to various needs (including, but not limited to, 
dyslexic characteristics, reading, writing and math barriers, Irlens  
characteristics and auditory/visual characteristics).  
 

If any characteristics or barriers from these screens need to be further 
delved into, we will be in contact with you.  
 

Ngā mihi,  
 
Lisa Groot 
Deputy Principal / SENCO 
Lynmore School  
Te Kura ō Ōwhatiura 

FOR YOUR INFORMATION! 



 
 

FOR YOUR INFORMATION... 

 
 

 
 



 
 

FOR YOUR INFORMATION... 

 
 

 
 



 
 

FOR YOUR INFORMATION... 

 
 

 
 



 
 

FOR YOUR INFORMATION... 

 
 



 
 

FOR YOUR INFORMATION... 

 
 

 
 



 
 

FOR YOUR INFORMATION... 

 



Proudly sponsoring the Lynmore 
School PC4L Principal Awards 

Opening Hours  
8am—3pm Weekdays 
8am—3.30pm Weekends 

 

 

ARE YOU INTERESTED IN SUPPORTING OUR SCHOOL BY ADVERTISING ON THE BACK OF OUR NEWSLETTERS. Please contact Mary-Anne at the school office  -  thanks! 

Rotorua Central Mall, ROTORUA 

Proudly sponsoring PC4L  

Supporting Lynmore School 

CALENDAR OF SCHOOL EVENTS COMING UP… 
· Friday, 25th October Community at 2.00pm - Hinemoa 1 
· Tuesday, 29th October CBOP Tennis  (PP 1/11/24) 
· Thursday, 31st October Diwali Celebrations from 11.35am 
· Friday, 1st November GUMBOOT Friday- Gold coin donation 
· Friday, 1st November Community at 2.00pm - Hinemoa 0 
MONDAY, 28TH OCTOBER  -  LABOUR DAY  -  

SCHOOL IS CLOSED 
 

FRIDAY, 15TH NOVEMBER  -  TEACHER ONLY DAY 

YMCA — Before and After School Care  (based at Lynmore School Hall) 
For more information please email oscar.waikato@ymcahamilton.org.nz 

Or call 07 8382529! 

CALENDAR OF EVENTS / TERM DATES 

PLEASE SUPPORT THESE BUSINESSES THAT SUPPORT US! 
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1153 Arawa 
Street, 

ROTORUA 
 

07 3437003 


